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Reports from Executive 
 
 

1. ORIGIN: Recreation Services Unit 

FILE REF: Fisheries; Southern Boatharbour 

REPORT TITLE: 

NSW Fisheries Advisory Shelter - Point Danger 

SUMMARY OF REPORT: 
The Trust has received a request from NSW Fisheries to erect an advisory shelter on Point Danger 
south of the Air Sea Rescue building. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Trust: 

1. Supports the construction of the NSW Fisheries Advisory Shelter on Point Danger at the 
site indicated in this report subject to the preparation of a Part V assessment under the 
Environmental Planning & Assessment Act including appropriate consultation with the 
Department of Land and Water Conservation (DLWC) as owners of the land and the 
Kombumerrie people regarding the Native Title Claim. 

2. Council advises it cannot contribute to the cost of the project but will provide labour as 
requested at NSW Fisheries cost. 
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REPORT: 

The Trust has received a request from NSW Fisheries to erect an advisory shelter on Point Danger.  
The details as supplied by NSW Fisheries are as follows: 
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Photos of the proposed structure are shown in Figures 2 and 3. 

Council staff met with Fisheries staff on 29 March 2001 to discuss the use and a possible site for the 
shelter.  As this area is a popular lookout/viewing area of the beach, ocean, river, etc it is paramount 
the shelter is not located so as to be unacceptably intrusive. 

The site that is least intrusive and still effective for the purpose of the shelter is immediately south 
of the Air Sea Rescue building, at a North East/South West orientation approximately 45° to the 
building (Figures 4 & 5).  At this location, the shelter is not directly in front of any car parks or 
grassed area used for seating, nor is it impeding pedestrian movement. 

Whilst on site, the officers attending the Air Sea Rescue tower and the manager of the shop therein 
were informed of the proposal and indicated support for the proposal and no objection to the 
location. 

With reference to the request for Council assistance to construct the shelter, the costs to lay the slab 
and erect the shelter is approximately $1500.  There are no funds available through the Jack Evans 
Boatharbour Reserves Trust to contribute to the proposal therefore; an allocation of $1500 would be 
required in budget considerations. 
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Council’s Development Assessment Unit advises that because of the nature of the display the 
structure is an environmental facility and will not require development consent but will need to be 
assessed under Part V of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Act. 
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